

## BERLIN PUBLIC SCHOOLS

238 KENSINGTON ROAD ☐ BERLIN, CONNECTICUT 06037-2648 OFFICE 860-828-6581 ☐ FAX 860-829-0832

BRIAN J. BENIGNI SUPERINTENDENT OF SCHOOLS LAURIE A. GJERPEN KARA WATSON CO-DIRECTORS OF CURRICULUM LINDA HOLIAN DIRECTOR OF PUPIL PERSONNEL SERVICES ASHLEY L. DORSEY DIRECTOR OF FINANCE JEFFREY P. CUGNO DIRECTOR OF OPERATIONS DENISE M. PARSONS DIRECTOR OF HUMAN RESOURCES

## NOTICE OF PARENT RIGHTS AND INFORMATION RELATED TO SPECIAL EDUCATION

State law (Section 10-76d(a)(10) of the Connecticut General Statutes) requires that upon the formal identification of a child as a student requiring special education, and, under some circumstances, at each planning and placement ("PPT") meeting for such child, school districts must provide notice to the parents/guardians/surrogate parent of certain rights and other information/resources related to their child's special education program. In compliance with this law, please be informed of the following:

- 1. Information about the laws relating to special education and your rights under such laws is available through the Connecticut State Department of Education's website at <a href="https://portal.ct.gov/SDE/Special-Education/Special-Education-Legal-and-Due-Process">https://portal.ct.gov/SDE/Special-Education/Special-Education-Legal-and-Due-Process</a>. The Procedural Safeguards in Special Education developed by the State Department of Education are also available online at: <a href="https://portal.ct.gov/-/media/SDE/Special-Education/Prosaf.pdf">https://portal.ct.gov/-/media/SDE/Special-Education/Prosaf.pdf</a>.
- 2. You have the right to have an advisor of your own choosing and at your own expense be present at and to participate in all portions of the PPT meeting at which an educational program for your child is developed, reviewed or revised. If you plan to bring an advisor to a PPT, the district kindly requests that you notify the district at least five (5) school days prior to the PPT of who you plan to bring to the meeting and what that individual's role will be (e.g. advocate, friend, relative, attorney etc.)
- 3. You have the right to have the school paraprofessional assigned to your child, if any, be present at and to participate in all portions of the PPT meeting in which an educational program for your child is developed, reviewed or revised. A request to have your child's paraprofessional attend the PPT must be made at least five (5) school days in advance of the PPT meeting.
- 4. You have the right to have your child's birth-to-three service coordinator, if any, attend and participate in all portions of a PPT meeting at which an educational program for your child is developed, reviewed or revised. You also have the right to have each recommendation made in your child's birth-to-three individualized transition plan, if any, addressed by the PPT during such meeting at which an educational program for your child is developed.
- 5. If your child is of kindergarten age, you have the right under Section 10-184 of the Connecticut General Statutes not to enroll your child in kindergarten. Specifically, Section 10-184 of the Connecticut General Statutes states: "The parent or person having control of a child five years of age shall have the option of not sending the child to school until the child is six years of age and the parent or person having control of a child six years of age shall have the option of not sending the child to school until the child is seven years of age. The parent or person shall exercise such option by personally appearing at the school district office and signing an option form. The school district shall provide the parent or person with information on the educational opportunities available in the school system." Preschool-age children with an individualized education program ("IEP") are already enrolled in the public school and are receiving a free appropriate public education ("FAPE"). Therefore, five- and/or six year old children with an IEP whose parents exercise their option of not enrolling their child in kindergarten at their public school will not be

- eligible to continue to receive special education and related services because the child is no longer enrolled in a public school.
- 6. Connecticut law requires that districts inform you of the laws and regulations relating to physical restraint and seclusion and your rights relative to these laws and regulations. The Connecticut State Department of Education has developed a document to apprise you of these laws and rights, which document will be included with this notice at the child's initial PPT meeting and can be accessed here: <a href="https://portal.ct.gov/-/media/SDE/Special-Education/2018">https://portal.ct.gov/-/media/SDE/Special-Education/2018</a> parental notification of the laws relating to seclusion and restraint in the public schools.pdf.
- 7. Connecticut law requires that districts provide parents/guardians/surrogate parents with information and resources, created by the Connecticut State Department of Education, relating to IEPs, including information relating to transition resources and services for high school students. The following list of information and resources may be helpful in understanding special education and the PPT process.
  - Bureau of Special Education Resources, https://portal.ct.gov/SDE/Services/Special-Education
  - A Parent's Guide to Special Education in Connecticut, https://portal.ct.gov/-/media/SDE/Special-Education/Parents Guide SE.pdf
  - IEP Manual and Forms (Revised July 2021), https://portal.ct.gov/-/media/SDE/Special-Education/IEP-Manual-REVISED-July-2021.pdf
  - Memorandum from Special Education Division Director Language and Communication Plan for Deaf or Hard of Hearing Students, <a href="https://portal.ct.gov/-/media/SDE/Special-Education/Public Act 12 173 LCP Memo.pdf">https://portal.ct.gov/-/media/SDE/Special-Education/Public Act 12 173 LCP Memo.pdf</a>
  - Secondary Transition Resources (Including Building a Bridge: A Transition Manual for Students), <a href="https://portal.ct.gov/SDE/Special-Education/Secondary-Transition">https://portal.ct.gov/SDE/Special-Education/Secondary-Transition</a>
  - Helpful CT Resources for Families, <u>http://portal.ct.gov/SDE/Services/Special-Education/Resources-for-Families</u>

If you have any questions about the above information, or if you are unable to access any of the websites listed above and/or require a hardcopy of the Procedural Safeguards in Special Education, A Parent's Guide to Special Education in Connecticut or the IEP Manual and Forms, please contact the Pupil Personnel Services Office at 860-828-6581.